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Frederick County, Virginia

Comprehensive Services Act
107 North Kent Street, 3rd Floor

Winchester, VA  22601

Office: (540) 722-8395
FAX: (540) 678-0682

April 21, 2020
Re: Copayment Assessment

Dear Parent/Guardian,

You and/or your child(ren) have been approved to receive services funded under the Children’s Services Act (CSA).  In accordance with subdivision 3 of § 2.2-5206, Code of Virginia, Frederick County has established a policy to assess the ability for parents/guardians to contribute financially to the cost of services. This copayment is based on the service level and a sliding fee scale adopted by the Frederick County Community Policy and Management Team.
CSA office must complete the copayment screening process prior to the initiation of services, or in some cases to continue services beyond 30 days. This copayment may be waived based on your current participation in any of the following programs: Home Energy Assistance Program, Food Stamps, TANF, SSI Disability Only Income, Free or Reduced Meals-Nat. School Lunch Program. Please provide the CSA office with verification of participation in any of these programs, or a copy of 2 recent paystubs from each parent/guardian of the child.
Verification/paystubs can be provided through mail, email, or by faxing them to:

Mail:
Email:
Fax:
	CSA Account Specialist

107 N Kent Street, 2nd Floor

Winchester, VA 22601


	brittany.brewer@fcva.us

	540-678-0682




The copayment is reassessed on an annual basis, if the service level changes, or if you no longer participate in any of the above programs.  You must notify the CSA office immediately if there is a change in the status of these factors.  Failure to do so may result in the termination of services.
Frederick County CSA looks forward to working with you and your family collaboratively in order to provide the services in the most effective and appropriate manner.  If you have any questions about this communication, please feel free to contact me at 540-722-8394.
Respectfully,

Brittany Brewer
CSA Account Specialist
Frederick County

